
Minutes prepared by Mary Kusturin 

Senior Recreation Council Meeting (2/12/18) 

Members Present: Gloria Symonds, Paula Simpkins (Recreation Director), Elaine Merrelick, Marilyn Ceriello-
Bresaw, Lane Lambert, Carole Cowan 

Members Absent: Jon Hunt, Janet Krzyzaniak 

Call to Order: Gloria called the meeting to order at 1:43pm. 

Review and approval of last meeting minutes: On a motion from Marilyn, seconded by Carole, the minutes 
were approved with corrections. 

Old Business: 

- The Slusser Center still needs a desk volunteer for every other Monday. Carole volunteered to cover the 
desk and Elaine said she could also fill in as needed. 

- Learn to Play Cribbage went well. Linda Duclos said she is happy to have private appointments to teach 
cribbage. 

- Resumed discussion on the policy on whether or not activity groups should be able to ask Paula if they 
can use the facility when the center is closed. 

o Carole asked if the center is covered by insurance if something happens to a visitor when the 
center is closed; Paula said yes. 

o Carole suggested that if the doors are unlocked, then people should be allowed to come in, but 
activity groups should not make advance plans to come in if the center is scheduled closed. 

o Carole proposed an unofficial vote on this issue; the vote was unanimous that if the center is 
closed, it is closed to all regularly scheduled activities with no exception. 

- Snowshoeing is going well; participants meet at the green gate behind the center and go out as a group. 

New Business: 

- Paula will be gone over February vacation; Carole volunteered to cover for the Monday of that week. 
- On March 30th, Paula will hold a Recreation Department event from 9-4 to teach first aid to 6th graders. 
- Lunches are covered for March. 
- The VNA Clinic will be on March 1st. 
- There will be a cooking demo on March 6th. 
- Gloria will ask for movie suggestions at the next lunch. 
- Keene State will hold cooking classes on February 23, March 2, and March 9; there will be an extra 

charge for the classes. 

Other Business: 

The next meeting will be on March 19th at 1:30pm. 

Adjourn:  

On a motion made by Marilyn, seconded by Elaine, the meeting adjourned at 2:10pm. 

 


